Region One Advisory Committee on Substance Abuse
Minutes of Meeting
1120 Ironwood Drive, Coeur d’Alene

June 21, 2012
 

PRESENT: Angela Palmer, Corinne Johnson, Debbie Nadeau, Jim Crowley, Kelly Jo Hilliard, Mary Christenson, Nancy Irvin, Ron Beecher, Marlene Scott, Holly Bonwell.

GUESTS:  Stacy Brown, Stan Calder- MHB, Kristina Gallardo-MHB
WELCOME: Newly elected RAC Chair Angela Palmer presided and welcomed guests.  Members introduced themselves.
Angela gave a brief recap of the Provider Meeting with the Health and Welfare SUD team from Central Office.  

REPORTS:
HEALTH & WELFARE UPDATE:  Kathy Skippen  was not able to join us via phone as planned due to an unexpected conflict.  Ron Beecher spoke to transformation moving forward.  It is expected to go through with this legislative session and the more we plan ahead in coordinating with the Mental Health Board, the better prepared we will be.
rAC CHAIR UPDATE:  Tammy was unable to join us via phone due to a recent ankle surgery.
JUVENILE JUSTICE UPDATE:  
Jim Crowley reported:
IDJC Leadership continues to answer critical questions regarding SUDS and Adolescent Mental Health needs posed by such groups as the Idaho Association of County Juvenile Justice Administrators, Idaho Association of Commissioners and Clerks, Juvenile Corrections Board, and the Joint Finance and Appropriations Committee. We are experiencing a high rate of juveniles being committed; over the last six years, juveniles committed to IDJC with mental health diagnosis have increased 69%. We are seeing a steady increase in the number of juveniles being assessed for substance abuse and have over 600 currently in treatment. Juvenile justice stakeholders have expressed to the IDJC SUDS Program Manager, Sharon Burke, a need to engage and reimburse providers in collateral contacts with probation in the assessment and treatment process. IDJC (Sharon Burke) requested to IDHW and they have proposed three solutions:
1)            Create a “staffing rate” to be paid to providers for attending meetings to discuss clients. 

2)            Increase the units that could be used for a GAIN assessment so counties can authorize more assessment time for challenging cases.

3)            Provide a rate increase of 5% for OP, IOP and Residential Services to reimburse providers for additional time spent on the new system.

IDOC and IDHW have approved these increases starting July 1 for their populations.  

Proposed Rate Increase for Adolescent Treatment Providers

We would like to follow suit and also allow adolescent providers to be paid for staffing time, when authorized by districts, and to receive an  increase for providing services.  The overall cost to the JJ SUD system for this rate increase is manageable given our appropriation and expenditure levels currently as follows:

YTD Expenditures (impact of 5% increase):

•             OP - $173,489 ($8,674)

•             IOP - $147,106 ($7,355)

•             Residential - $769,511 ($38,475)

Total YTD = $1,090,106 (Total impact of 5% = $54,505)

In future years, a fully utilized appropriation of $4,000,000 would result in at the most a $150,000 additional cost to serve the same number of clients.
Debbie Nadeau reported:

· 18% utilization through May 31st
· No one is being turned away for treatment; Anchor House is finding ways to scholarship for up to 90 days
· Discussion of different treatment facilities: Anchor House in CDA, Harmony House (male and female – 12+ beds) in Meridian, MK Place in Pocotello, DayBreak in Spokane

· Brian Pope is the director of Mental Health
BPA UPDATE:  Nancy Irvin reported:
Very busy with meetings this month.  
· DHW SUD staff met with Providers on June 13th
· IDAPA proposed rule changes with Providers via video conf. June  21

· BPA meet and greet with COO Becky diVittorio answering Provider questions on June 19th
Next BPA training for Treatment Providers will be Aug 1st and 2nd in the large conference room of the 1120 Ironwood Drive Health and Welfare Building.

OLD BUSINESS:
Discussion on combining both RAC and Mental Health Board meeting times.

· Will invite the MHB to attend our July 19th meeting.  

· Plan on having a combined RAC & MHB summer picnic on August 10th from 3-7PM at Valhalla.  Will finalize at July RAC meeting.  Suggestion to invite our Legislators to the picnic  Jim Crowley volunteered to do the invitations.

NEW BUSINESS:

Discussion on getting the  State Legislator  book/listing for RAC members.  Jim Crowley said he would be able to get some.

Discussion on the Bullying project from Region 2.  Possibility of getting that started in our region?
September agenda items should include: 

· Possible presentation from Stan Caulder

· Next years RAC budget

Adjournment
Next RAC will meet on July 19, 201 2 from 12:30 – 2:00PM at the Health and Welfare 1120 Building Large conference room.

 

RAC Website – www.rac1.dhw.idaho.gov  please submit news and announcements for the website to Corinne Johnson at JohnsoC2@dhw.idaho.gov
